



## **2023 Annual LBC Membership Banquet**



When: Saturday, January 21, 2023

6:00 PM - 10:00 PM

Location: Knights of Columbus

4417 River Rd, Louisville, KY 40222

Registration:

REGISTER

Cost is \$15.00 per person for the buffet dinner.

Cost is \$20.00 if purchased at the door.

6:00 p.m. Reception and Cash Bar

7:00 p.m. Buffet Dinner 8:00 p.m. General Meeting

**Awards** 

Election of Officers for 2023

10:00 p.m. Adjournment

Note: Please Register by 10pm, Sunday, January 15th.

We must give our reservations numbers Monday morning.

# **2023 LBC Election of Officers**



The Election of Officers for the 2023 Executive Committee for the Louisville Bicycle Club will be held at the Annual Membership Banquet as per our By-Laws

Please note that if you cannot attend the annual meeting and would like to vote for the election of officers, you may request a ballot from the secretary.

Requests must be received by January 20th.

You may email the secretary at:

secretary@louisvillebicycleclub.org





#### **2023 Election Committee Announcement**



Hello everyone, my name is Dee Schreur. I am the chair of the nominating committee. Along with Barbara Martin and Glenn Todd we have been working to fill our clubs vacant positions. Our vacant positions are as follows;

President VP of Racing

We have an amazing executive board who works behind the scenes focusing on each specialty elected position. They are as followed.

President: OPEN

Secretary: Clinton Philips Treasurer: Phil Mattingly

V.P Advocacy: Scott Harrington V.P Communications: Steven Jent V.P Education: David Wittry

V.P IT: Erik Helton V.P Racing: OPEN

V.P Touring: Steven Sarson

The position of President will be well supported by an excellent executive board who are in place and excellent at their duties.

This is a great opportunity for someone who loves the sport of cycling and this community as the Louisville Bike Club is an influential part of Louisville and surrounding communities.

If you are interested or know someone who would be great for this position please feel free to contact any of us.

Dee Schreur. Deeschreur@gmail.com

Barbara Martin bjmartinz@yahoo.com

Glenn Todd. Bikewright1@bellsouth.net

Thank you in advance,

Dee





### **2023 Executive Committee Candidate Statements**



**President: OPEN** 

#### **Secretary: Clinton Philips**

"In 2019 I moved to Louisville and purchased my first road bike. Before I was even able to buy a house and settle into Kentucky was shut down due to COVID-19 and as a result my only social life in Kentucky outside of my work and my wife's work is with this club. I am running for secretary of the Louisville Bicycle Club in order to give back and say thank you to the club that has given me joy, friends, physical and mental health in abundance during a time when it is hard to find any of those things. Thank you for your vote."

#### **Treasurer: Phil Mattingly**

"I am completing my second year as Treasurer of the Louisville Bicycle Club. I would be happy to continue in this role for the upcoming year. I am a retired CPA with experience in serving as Treasurer for several other non profit organizations."

#### V.P Advocacy: Scott Harrington

"Cycling is my passion! Representing you on LBC's Executive Committee for the past five months has been my privilege. As a person who is new to the Club, I bring a commitment to serve and fresh enthusiasm. Working for Metro Government for the past 17 years provides me with unique talents that benefit our organization. I humbly ask for your vote so I may continue advocating for your rights as a cyclist."

#### V.P Communications: Steven Jent

"Rolling, rolling, rolling. That is what I am here for, to help keep the club rolling and pitch in when and where I can. To that end I'd be honored to once again serve as the VP of Communications."

## **V.P Education: David Wittry**

"I would be glad to continue in my position as VP of Education."





## 2023 Executive Committee Candidate Statements (cont...)



#### V.P IT: Erik Helton

"I was honored to serve as the VP of Information Technology for the last year. I hope that you saw the value in what I brought to the executive committee and the Louisville Bicycle Club. Some projects I helped lead was the launch of the new LouisvilleBicycleClub.org and also creating brand standards for the Louisville Bicycle Club. I would be like to serve as your VP of Information Technology in 2023."

**V.P Racing: OPEN** 

#### **V.P Touring: Steven Sarson**

"I have been a member of the LBC since 1997 and previously served as VP Education. Many of you may remember being in one of my classes. There are a number of things that I will do as VP Touring. These include the following:

- Form a Touring Committee to review the current touring program and make changes where needed
- Actively recruit and train new Ride Captains
- Support current Ride Captains in their endeavors and encourage them to follow established protocols during their rides
- Encourage new and younger riders to ride with the LBC
- Support the Statistician in his role
- Support the Mad Dogs and encourage them to be inviting to new participants
- Work with members involved in supporting the Tour d'Lou, Marathon, Mayors Ride, Bike MS and the Bike to Beat Cancer

These are some of the commitments and ideas that I see as important to the success of an active, fair, honest and equitable touring program. I am sure that there will be additional thoughts and ideas that will come out as the Touring Committee reviews the current touring program. Ideas, suggestions and support from LBC members will be welcomed and encouraged. Thank-You in advance for your support of the LBC Touring program."